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Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong 
Limited take no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no representation 
as to its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability whatsoever for any 
loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any part of the contents of this 
announcement. 
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PROFIT WARNING 

 

 
This announcement is made by AMS Public Transport Holdings Limited (the “Company”, 

together with its subsidiaries collectively referred to as the “Group”) pursuant to Part XIVA 

of the Securities and Futures Ordinance of Hong Kong and Rule 13.09(2) of the Rules 

Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited. 

 

The board of directors (“Directors”) of the Company (the “Board”) wishes to inform the 

shareholders of the Company (the “Shareholders”) and potential investors that, based on the 

preliminary review of the Group’s unaudited consolidated management accounts, although 

the Group would record a decrease in profit from operation (excluding the deficit on 

revaluation of public light bus (“PLB”) licences) for the six months ended 30 September 

2014 owing to the inflating staff costs, the net loss of the Group would narrow by more than 

50% compared with same period last year after taking account of the significant reduction in 

the non-cash deficit on revaluation of PLB licences.  Since the rate of decline of PLB 

licences price slowed down during the period, the deficit on revaluation of PLB licences 

charged to income statement decreased by approximately HK$12,250,000 or 59.3% to 

approximately HK$8,400,000 (2013: HK$20,650,000) compared with same period last year.   

 

The Company is in the process of finalising the consolidated financial results of the Group 

for the six months ended 30 September 2014. The information contained in this 

announcement only denotes a preliminary assessment by the Company based on the 

unaudited consolidated management accounts of the Group for the six months ended 30 

September 2014 which have not been confirmed or reviewed by the Company’s auditors or 

audit committee.  The actual financial results of the Group for the six months ended 30 

September 2014 may be different. 

 

Details of the reviewed consolidated financial results and performance of the Group for the 

six months ended 30 September 2014 will be disclosed in the interim results announcement, 

which will be published before the end of November 2014. 
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Shareholders and potential investors of the Company are advised to exercise caution 

when dealing in the securities of the Company. 

 

 

 

By Order of the Board 

AMS Public Transport Holdings Limited 

Wong Man Kit 

Chairman 

 

 

Hong Kong, 6 November 2014 
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